
WORKS COMMITTEE
AGENDA

MEETING 11

1. Processing Capacity for Source Separated Organic Material
Request for Proposal No. 9155-03-5280

1(a). Confidential report (June 17, 2004) from the Commissioner of Works and Emergency
Services and the Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer entitled “Request for Proposals
No. 9155-03-5280 Processing Capacity for Source Separated Organic Material  –
Supplemental Report on the Cost of Services” such report to remain confidential having
regard that the subject matter relates to the security of the property of the municipality.

1(b). Report (September 30, 2004) from the Acting Commissioner of Works and Emergency
Services responding to questions raised by the Works Committee at its meeting on
September 8, 2004, and to follow-up questions raised by members of the Committee at
their meeting with staff on September 17, 2004, including the purpose of the Request for
Proposals for the small scale facility; the operating results of the Dufferin organics
processing facility to date; whether the City should also negotiate with SGC; and whether
the City could ask the four preferred respondents for five-year prices; advising that staff
are recommending that they be authorized to negotiate and enter into contracts with the
four respondents and that their proposed tonnage be shared amongst the City and its
partners in the RFP, the Regions of York and Durham; and also advising that once the
RFP process is closed, staff can undertake a detailed review of options for developing
one or more publicly owned and operated facilities, including a possible expansion of the
Dufferin facility, either alone or in co-operation with York and/or Durham Regions.

1(c). Report (June 17, 2004) from the Commissioner of Works and Emergency Services and
the Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer.

1(d). Communication (June 24, 2004) from Stephen M. Quigley, P.Eng., Conestoga-Rovers &
Associates.

1(e). Communication (August 31, 2004) from Bruce Hunt, Director, Planning Services,
Department of Development Services, City of Oshawa, advising that on August 30, 2004,
the Development Services Committee of the City of Oshawa adopted the following
recommendation:
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1(f). Communication (September 17, 2004) from Sandra Kranc, City Clerk, City of Oshawa,
advising that City of Oshawa Council on September 13, 2004 adopted a recommendation
of the Development Services Committee which recommended that the City of Toronto
Works Committee be requested to defer consideration of that portion of the June 17, 2004
report of the Commissioner of Works and Emergency Services and the Chief Financial
Officer and Treasurer regarding contractual arrangements with Courtice Auto Wreckers
Limited/Northwood Recycling and Energy Inc. involving the use of their Thornton Road
North facility in Oshawa for the processing of source separated organic material until
Oshawa City Council has concluded a position on future land use in the Northwood
Industrial Park.

1(g). Communication (October 6, 2004) from Bruce Hunt, Director, Planning Services,
Department of Development Services, City of Oshawa, with respect to Courtice Auto
Wreckers Limited, and forwarding a staff report on the Northwood Industrial Park Land
Use Review.

1(h). Communication (October 6, 2004) from Bill Guthrie, Vice-President, Toronto Civic
Employees’ Union – Local 416, CUPE.

1(i). Communication (October 5, 2004) from Maureen Reilly.
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